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Chairman Huffman and Distinguished Committee Members, thank you for giving me this 
opportunity to speak to you.  My name is Diane Gorgas, I am a board-certified emergency 
physician and professor of Emergency Medicine at The Ohio State University Wexner Medical 
Center. I speak in opposition to House Bill 273.  
 
By way of disclosure, I am an oral board examiner for the American Board of Emergency 
Medicine, which is a volunteer position. I choose to support this important certification activity 
because I believe patients, their families, hospitals, and members of the care team must have a 
way to identify those physicians who are meeting a higher standard for medical specialty care 
than simply whether or not they have a medical license.  

Medical board certification has been around for about 100 years and recertification requirements 
for many boards have been around for decades. When Emergency Medicine first became a 
specialty in 1979, it required recertification every 10 years—the American Board of Emergency 
Medicine or “ABEM” still does. It does because recertification assures the public—who can’t pick 
their emergency physician any more than you can pick where or when to have a condition 
requiring emergency attention—that an ABEM-certified physician is maintaining cognitive skills 
and remaining current with the rapid advances in the care of the acutely ill and injured.  
 
It’s unfortunate, but research shows that certain physician competencies decline over time; I wish 
it wasn’t so. What research also shows is that physicians are poor at identifying areas for their 
own improvement. The more confident we are, the more likely we are to be wrong. Too often, 
doctors, like others, don’t know what we don’t know.  
 
Given the importance of public safety and the high stakes of patient care, it is important for 
physicians to be episodically assessed throughout their careers. Giving a physician a lifetime 
certificate that suggests quality and competency misleads the public. That’s why certification 
must be time-limited and physicians must be required to demonstrate how well they’ve been 
keeping up.  
 
The annual cost of maintaining certification (also known as MOC) is about $250-$300 annually 
paid to the certifying boards (typically < 0.1% of a physician’s total compensation). Additional 
expenses are either due to voluntary review courses (if the physician has not been keeping up on 
medical advances) or physicians assigning a monetary value to the time they spend doing 
something. However, this time spent keeping up is not recognized as a legitimate business 
expense. More importantly, don’t just take my word . .  the American Medical Association, in their 
Continuing Medical Education Report last year, quoted $300 as the actual costs of MOC and 
stated that “the participation fee is in line with or, in some cases, significantly less than similar 
fees paid by other professionals, such as lawyers, pilots, and accountants.”  If Board Certification 
and MOC, by law, cannot be taken into account for remuneration, then all physicians would be 
defined by the lowest common denominator of medical licensure. 
 
The research that supports MOC is growing by the day. I know your offices received handouts 
that listed recent research that highlights the favorable impact of MOC on the clinical care of 
patients. Please take the time to look at it. It’s an impressive list.  
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Again, the AMA acknowledges that studies published in the past year “support the value of MOC 
and demonstrate how new assessment models and practice improvement activities have 
resulted in improved quality and patient care as well as physician satisfaction.” Moreover, the 
AMA has stated that “The MOC program is based on sound theoretical rationale, and evidence 
supports the components of MOC.”  
 
Board certification is the most valuable and prestigious professional credential a physician can 
achieve. It is valued by physicians, the public, and payers. By its very nature, it cannot become a 
lifetime guarantee of quality. Just as the State of Ohio requires renewal of a medical license 
every three years, certification should be a renewable credential. The public agrees with this 
notion of required renewal. A recent Harris Poll concluded that the public overwhelmingly 
believes that physicians should be periodically assessed.  
 
Ultimately, what House Bill 273 would do is deny one of the most reliable and validated indicators 
of quality from being used. We should be rewarding physicians in this state who go the extra 
mile. This bill would withhold rewarding excellence. It would weaken the most valued 
professional credential a physician could obtain.  
 
So on behalf of the thousands of Dispatch readers who have written me over the years to share 
their stories of emergency care, to the hundreds of patients I have cared for this month alone, to 
the entire population of the state of Ohio who will someday need emergency care, and on behalf 
of my 35,000 ABEM-certified emergency physician colleagues working night and day across our 
nation, please do not support House Bill 273. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Abbreviations Used in This Statement  
 
ABEM: American Board of Emergency Medicine  
AMA: American Medical Association  
MOC: Maintenance of Certification  
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